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TENNESSEE VOLUNTARY PRE-K

Procedure for Documenting Enrollment of Five Year-old Students with IEPs into the VPK Program

 Once an LEA has held an IEP team meeting for a child age-eligible for kindergarten and a recommendation for placement in pre-K is made, a letter (or secure email) should be sent to the director of early childhood programs acknowledging the request for a five year old to remain in pre-K.  It is not necessary to send a copy of the child's IEP.  You should include the following information:

· Child's Name

· Date of Birth

· Primary disability

· Past school year's educational program attended by the child (i.e. Pre-kindergarten, Special Ed pre-K, Head Start, etc)

· Suggested educational program placement for upcoming school year (include school name once it is identified in the fall)

· General reason as to why IEP team determined kindergarten was not an appropriate placement for the child.

As you know, four year old children with IEPs fall into the second tier of eligibility for the VPK program. As such, any four year old who meets the first eligibility requirement (income eligibility) has priority for enrollment over any other child.  If there is no space available for a five year old with an IEP recommending placement in a  pre-K program, the LEA would need to find another appropriate program to meet this child's needs.  If these guidelines are followed and a request to enroll the five year old is made to our office, we are quick to approve the child's enrollment eliminating the need to hold the space for the child.  We do not allow the LEA to hold spaces for "potential" children.  Once an IEP meeting is held and a recommendation for pre-K placement is made, the letter should be sent to our office as soon as possible so that approval can be made as quickly as possible.  Approval for enrollment from our office can come at anytime.  However, the LEA's determination of available space in any specific classroom most likely can't occur until after registration is held closer to the beginning of the school year for the VPK classroom.
We certainly understand that there are occasions when pre-K is a better fit for children but ask you to keep in mind two very important issues:

1.  The VPK program is the only program available for four year old children deemed to make the program's definition of "at-risk".  A five year old child with an IEP is legally guaranteed to receive services to meet the IEP goals and therefore if a space is not available in the VPK classroom, the LEA is still responsible for providing services to this child.  The at-risk four year old has no other options.

2.  VPK is not and should not be considered a program that suggests a child "failed" and must therefore repeat pre-K.  The VPK does need to be accountable for preparing children for kindergarten but the formal K-12 educational system must also provide appropriate programming and accommodations for children to be successful.  Again, funding and eligibility is limited for the VPK program so we must strive to enroll and serve the population defined by law.

Questions concerning these guidelines should be addressed to:

Connie Casha







Director of Early Childhood Programs 


   

710 James Robertson Parkway





11th Floor Andrew Johnson Tower





Nashville, TN 37243







615-741-9051








Connie.Casha@tn.gov 
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